
Save the Date 

 

May 
26 5/6 Bike Hike 
 

June 
8 Library After Dark 
9 Report Writing Day 
 (student free day) 
12 King’s Birthday 
21 5/6 Sports Carnival 
23 End of Term 
 

July 
10 Term 3 starts 
25 School Photos 

25th May, 2023 

Certificate of Recognition:  *Olivia Byrne* 

Hello Everyone,  
 

Congratulations to all our students for participating so willingly in 
our cross-country event today. Thank you to Mrs Martin for her   
organisation of the event. Another great way for our school         
community to connect.  
 

Yesterday we celebrated Simultaneous Storytime as a whole school, 
an event that has been celebrated across the country at the same 
time on the same day for the past 23 years. Mrs Elliott invited      
everyone to the library before recess to hear the story of “Speedy 
Sloth” and share her enthusiasm and passion for the library and all 
things books.  
 

Library After Dark 
Thursday 8th June sees the return of Library After Dark from 6:00-
7:00pm. We invite all our families to come along, enjoy our school 
library and all it has to offer.  This is always an enjoyable evening 
and an opportunity to catch up with other Appin Park families. 
More information next week. 

Fiona Carson - Principal 

 
School Cross Country 
Another great morning for our annual  cross country.  The sea of red, yellow, blue and green outfits certainly contributed to an 
exciting morning. The event started with the Year 5/6 students who had chosen to run 3 km. Giving them a 5 minute start, the 
large contingent of Year 3-6 students then left the starting line to complete 2km, before the Junior School students were on their 
way to complete 1km. 
 

Although running long distances can be challenging for some students it is always great to see the many students out on the 
track doing their best and celebrating at the finish, knowing that they had achieved a great result for themselves and their team. 
Everyone scores points that go towards their sports team and towards the House Shield that is presented at the end of the year. 
Please check out next week’s newsletter for the final team results and the individual winners.  
 

Some Year 3-6 students may be invited to compete in the District Cross Country Event, to be held in Wangaratta on Wednesday 
7th June. Further details will be forwarded home for those students. 



On the 3/4 excursion to Intencity we all got lots of  ideas for 
arcade games. We had lots of fun and excitement. Charlie Cook 

 
I saw the basketball game and I really liked it so I thought our 

group should use it as an idea. Seth McCrae 

 

Thank you to everyone who so generously contributed to our Run4Fun. 
We raised over $9,000 which will be used for landscaping  

and new goalpost pads.  


